HART COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

QUARTERLY MEETING

FEBRUARY 14, 2008

County                                Hart

Date/Time of Meeting        02/14/2008 @ 01:30 PM

Place of Meeting               Hart County DFCS

Type of Meeting               __X__Regular

                                          ___Special___

Members Present:             Dr. Max Daughtry (Vice Chairman), Clyde 

                                          McDowell (Chairman), Dan Reyen (member of 

                                          BOC) and David Hicks

Was a Quorum Present     __X__Yes         ___No

Members absent:              Tray Hicks, Thelma Estrich, and Dr. Anthony Lau

Staff Attending:                Rhonda Dyar, David Leard, and Pat Brake

Members from District:    Dr. Westfall (Director District 2), Gregg Sheffield 

                                          (District Administration) Karen Palmer (Area 

                                          Nurse Manager), Cail Collins (District                      Environmental Health)
Visitor:                              Marnie Harper, Wendy Chitwood and Megan 

                                           Davis (Hartwell Sun)

The meeting was called to order at: 01:40PM

By:    Clyde McDowell/Chairman Board of Health

Before proceeding with the regular meeting Chairman McDowell called attention to an additional item on the agenda – the Public Health 101Niyelo presentation.
Dr. Westfall introduced Marnie Harper from the District Niyelo staff and Wendy Chitwood, the program coordinator in Hart County. They described the Niyelo program as an adventure-based counseling program for youth
 that has been active in Hart County since 1998. Due to a misunderstanding within the community the ropes course they had previously used has been dismantled, but there are plans to develop a new course in conjunction with the Recreation department. Questions were answered and written material was provided to the Board.
Chairman McDowell then asked for approval of (2) sets of minutes - one from the last regular meeting and the other from a called meeting February 7, 2008 to consider a proposal to increase Environmental Health fees.
Dr. Daughtry made a motion to accept the minutes as written, Dan Reyen seconded, all were in favor, motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS: David Leard reported the new Environmental fees will take effect on April 1, 2008 since the BOC approved them on February 12, 2008
NEW BUSINESS: Election of new BOH secretary

Dr. Daughtry nominated David Hicks as the BOH secretary. He was elected unanimously.
ENVIRONMENTAL Health REPORT: presented by David Leard 

(See attached document from David Leard)

NURSING REPORT: Rhonda Dyar

Since the last meeting 3 staff members had to be laid off due to a financial shortfall in the budget. They were 2 clerks and 1 nurse. With the loss of staff there has been a decrease in the ability to provide the same level of services, but the remaining staff are working diligently to provide as many services as possible. Most clients and patients have been understanding.
The Health Department has administered about 1400 Flu vaccines for adults and almost 200 doses for children. 
REPORT FROM DISTRICT: Dr. Westfall, Gregg Sheffield

(See handouts)

Two handouts were provided by the District office for discussion. The first related to financial activity from July 1, 2007 thru January 31, 2008 and included a narrative with graphs as well as the usual spreadsheets. Various financial predictions for February thru June of 2008 were discussed, as well as preliminary budget projections. Even if the Health Department is able to maintain at least 80% of its former revenue with its reduced staff, there will be a need for additional revenue over and above what was furnished by the State and the County last year in order for the Health Department to continue to operate thru next year. Dr. Westfall reported that the Board will need to work closely with the Board of Commissioners to communicate this information in a timely manner. The Board of Health will need to adopt a budget by the May meeting, since our budget has to be submitted to the State during June.
The second handout dealt with the services provided by the Health Department during 2007 to the citizens of Hart County, and also included a lot of information on county demographics and health needs. Dr. Westfall asked Board members to take that packet home and review it in order to have a better understanding of the needs of the community. This will assist the Board in planning the programs to be delivered by the Health Department during the next budget year.
Chairman McDowell asked for any comments to add to Dr. Westfall’s report? No comments were voiced at this time.
 Chairman McDowell asked for a motion for the meeting to adjourn.

Dan Reyen made the motion to adjourn.
Dr. Daughtry seconded the motion.
Meeting adjourned at 02:45PM

Next Meeting: May 8, 2008
____________________________

_________________________
Clyde McDowell, Chairman


Pat Brake
